CYPRESS POINT BOARD MEETING
MINUTES

November 2, 2016
Roll Call – Quorum
The Cypress Point HOA Board of Directors meeting was held on Thursday, October 6, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams and Nick Felton, 8582 E. Cypress Point Court, Baton Rouge, LA.  A quorum of directors was present.  Board of Directors members present were Andrea Cassidy, Sidney Vallon, Rosemary Bickford, Silvia Carboni, and Brenda Williams.  Kerry Morris from the association and Kathryn Gutierrez from Lewis Companies were also in attendance.
OPENING COMMENTS

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by B. Williams.
Approval OF OCTOBER 6, 2016 Minutes
A motion was made by A. Cassidy to approve with multiple corrections the minutes from the Board of Directors meeting held on October 6, 2016.  S. Vallon seconded the motion and all were in favor.  
Business
Annual Meeting

The board discussed the annual meeting.  N. Felton will discuss the proposed legislation portion of the meeting and once again bring it to a vote of the association if they would like to pursue moving forward.  Incorporating security in light of recent events will also be mentioned as part of the legislation discussion.  B. Williams will keep working on getting a sewer update for the annual meeting.  A ballot will be needed for the changes to the restrictions and bylaws.  K. Gutierrez will make the ballot for the meeting.   K. Gutierrez will post the meeting reminder in a bright color and proxy on all the doors prior to the meeting.  A ballot will also be needed for the board of director’s election.  All current board members will be on the ballot along with blanks for write-ins.  B. Williams will mention the Architectural Control Committee and ask for two volunteers to join S. Vallon on the committee.  Under a look ahead at 2017 the board will discuss how they will be working on policies; such as fence color, fines, etc. 
Changes to Restrictions and Bylaws
Owners called with 3 minor changes.  These included taking he/she out, clarification of the language for insurance, and a change about a voting that conflicted in two parts of the documents.  R. Bickford will bring a handout to be distributed at the meeting regarding these changes.

Break-in/Security

The board would like to look at the cost of a 3 camera system on a pole at the entrance.  The board believes the association has power where the lights are on the pole at the entrance.

Unused Water Meter

The third water meter for the association is located on the corner of E. Cypress Point across from the pool.  It has not had any usage and the association has only been paying a minimum charge.  A. Cassidy moved to turn off water to the meter that currently has no usage.  The motion was seconded by B. Williams; all were in favor.

Trailer

There is a trailer at 8573.  They may be doing work on the house.  K. Gutierrez will monitor the use and send them a letter if it remains.

FINANCIALS
The financials were reviewed.  The balance sheet reflected current account balances of $47,122.46 in operating, $19,571.76 in insurance, and $21,060.32 in reserve.  A list of owners not in good standing will be presented at the meeting.
NEXT MEETING
The next regular meeting of the board will be held on Wednesday, December 14, 2016, at the home of Brenda Williams at 6:00 p.m.  

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn was made by B. Williams and seconded by A. Cassidy at 7:30 p.m.
